Mr. Wh. H. Harrison, Downs, Kansas.

Dear Bill:

We are inviting the boys who are interested in basketball to come to the gym on the Saturday morning of the Relays, April 22, and shoot a few goals. We would be very happy if you could bring Vance Hall and Allen Verhage over. After the work-out in the gym the boys can take a shower and be in tiptop shape for the Relays in the afternoon.

I expect to spend my Saturday morning here at the gymnasium meeting these boys. They will all dress in one big room and will have a lot of fum. They can check out some basketball equipment and shoot a few goals, and get acquainted.

We will have the new convex backboards up so the boys can try them out, which should add a lot of interest.

I assure you that all of you are welcome. Write me and let me know if we can count on you and your boys.

Very sincerely yours,

FCA : AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.